Minutes of the extra ordinary meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 6th December 2021
Present: Cllrs Liz Burns (Chair), Kathrin Williams, Barbara Priest, Charles Hughes, Mark Simpkins, Elwyn Morse, Jason Jennings. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Peter Morgan.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  Cllr Simpkins declared a personal interest regarding YFC. 

3) To consider the following matters and decide upon actions.

YFC noticeboard. It was agreed that TCC would be responsible for putting this on the wall. The location was confirmed as the inside wall of the New Hall between the hatch and the doorway. It was agreed that care should be taken to avoid any hidden cables. The Clerk would ask the caretaker if they would be able to put up the board – Cllrs Simpkins and Williams offered to help as necessary. The Clerk would contact YFC to inform them accordingly.

Cllr Morse joined the meeting at this point.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Request to use TCC alcohol licence by a Hall hirer. This was discussed in detail, and it was agreed that upon this single occasion and as a gesture of goodwill at this time the hirer would be permitted to use the Council’s licence under certain conditions, and that the normal £20 application charge would be waived. It was stated that the responsibility for ensuring all the licence conditions were adhered to would lie with the Councillors in attendance at the event, and that there must be a Councillor there throughout. They would not actually be serving the alcohol themselves, but would be responsible for ensuring that that was done legally by the individuals specified on the application.

It was further discussed and agreed that in future all Hall hirers would be expected to obtain their own TEN licence for any event at which there would be alcohol – the Council licence would be used solely by the Council for events or activities they put on, or alternatively if they ran the bar for a third party event. In both situations any profits or losses would belong wholly to the Council. It would be up to the Council alone to decide whether they would run a bar for any event.

4) Reports and matters for next meeting. The Clerk took the opportunity briefly to raise her concerns about certain actions and activities related to the Council and the Hall.

5) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 16th December 2021.  

Cllr Burns then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.40pm.
